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EASTER NEWSLETTER,  APRIL,2017
 
Bonjour everyone!
 
First, some very important news from Vitry.   We have just heard that the Vitry Jumelage has a new President – Nadine Rastetter.   This is really the end of an era as Marthe Dauchez has been at the helm for many many years and has had a very long connection with Burnley.   However, we do welcome Nadine and wish her well in her new role with the Jumelage and we are really looking forward to seeing her with the group at the end of April.  The officers of the whole committee are as follows:
 
President:                        Nadine Rastetter
Vice-President:                Michel Adouzi
Secretary:                        Marco Carrara
Vice-Secretary:                Dominique Dieumegard
Treasurer:                        Jacky Guerrin
Vice-Treasurer:                Brigitte Silnicki
Responsible for Burnley:  Françoise Carrara
 
At our French class on Thursday we did the 200 Club draw for March and April.    The winners were:  March, Charles Harris and Barry Pixton.  April, John Branch and Margaret Baugh.   Congratulations to them all.   Don’t forget you have to be in it to win it and if you can spare £2 a month please have a word with our Treasurer, Phil Baugh.  We give out prizes of £10 and £5 each month and the surplus goes into our funds.
 
The Advanced and Intermediate French sessions have been running for 7 weeks at the Holiday Inn Express.   These have been most successful and enjoyed by all who have taken part.   May I take this opportunity to thank all our leaders who have given up their time to make the evenings so enjoyable.   The last one is this Thursday, April 20th at 7 p.m.




                                                                                                                                                               p.t.o.


 
Vitry Visit
 
For members not involved in the visit at the end of the month, please bear with me.
All arrangements are now practically complete and we look forward to our French friends arriving at the Holiday Inn Express at approximately 5 p.m. on Thursday, April 27th.   If anyone has any queries regarding the visit please get in touch.
  
On their last night, Monday, May 1st we are having a social evening at St. Phillip’s church hall, Slade Lane, Padiham.   Everyone who is on our list has now paid for their supper but, as you know, hosts and members are bringing along a dessert or cheese & biscuits.   Most people have told Joyce but if you have not contacted her PLEASE do so as soon as possible (01282 413209) and let her know what you are bringing.  We don’t want a surplus of Gateaux or Lancashire cheese!   Also could you please bring your contribution on a serving dish ready for the table and NOT still in the packet!  This makes preparation much easier and please take your dish/plate and any leftovers home with you at the end of the evening.  
If you are not hosting and could help us set out the room late Monday afternoon, please contact David on 01282 435586.  At the end of the evening we would be very grateful indeed for help to clear up and put the room back in order before we leave.   If you could take one of the tablecloths home to wash that too would be very helpful.   They can be returned at our next meeting.   Many hands make light work, and it means everyone can enjoy the evening together.   Thank you so much!
 
Vitry Student
 
I am glad to say that we now have accommodation for Mickaël Tan the student from Vitry who will be taking a placement at Burnley College.
Three members of the Twinning have kindly offered to look after him whilst he is in Burnley.  A big thank you to them all.
 
It just leaves me now to wish everyone a very Happy and Peaceful Easter.
 
Au revoir,   Kay.

